Board Meeting Notes 7-28-10
· The most discussion of legislative issues took place around the new funding formula being proposed by Tony Evers of the Department of Public Instruction.  Much will need to be done to pass this through the legislature.  The key component is taking the tax levy credit and putting it in the equalized aid formula to be distributed more equitably.
· The fall sports coaches were approved:  Cross Country Co-op with NFDL—Dixie Jarchow, Jim Sandstrom, Dave Cohen;  Football—Jason Maurer, Mike Gross, Steve Ferrell, Karl McCarty, Josh Maurer, Corey Rickert; Girls Basketball (MS)—Pam Wickert, Carmen Klassy; Soccer Co-op with NFDL—Donovan Heavener, Al Bramstadt; Volleyball—Jennifer Grafton.

· Sick leave payout was denied to outgoing support staff as was health insurance to a certified staff member.

· Bad news was received on the 2010-11 budget.  The state gave the Oakfield School District $275,000 less in state aid which transfers that cost to the taxpayers of the Oakfield School District.  The budget committee has met to look at options and will very possibly recommend under levying as they did last year to keep the mill rate down.  If the full amount was levied, the mill rate would go from 8.57 to a projected 10.41.  If the board levies $100,000 less than the full amount, the projected levy would leave a mill rate of 9.94 and if the board levies $200,000 less the mill rate would be a projected 9.47.  The board will not set the final levy until October.  Good news is the projected $250,000 we were supposed to take off the fund balance this year due to the remodeling is not necessary as we will be very close to breaking even for the 2009-10 school year.

· The first reading of a policy on harassment was read as we are required to have a policy in place by August 15.  Some changes were recommended by the board so a revised policy will be presented on August 2.

· Ms. Linda Eschenbauch has retired from the Oakfield School District.  Her resignation was accepted with regrets.

· The Annual Meeting Resolutions as required by law to be passed at the Annual Meeting were approved.  The resolutions address salaries of board members, salary of census taker, operating a hot lunch program and authorizing temporary borrowing.

· A trip to Washington D.C. was authorized for Dr. Bruce McMurry and Ms. Molly Liebelt to accept the award for being named as a Blue Ribbon School in the state of Wisconsin.  There were only eight schools in the state nominated for that prestigious award and Oakfield Elementary School is proud to be one of them.  The trip takes place in November.  
· President Panzer provided some information on the Educational Design put together by CESA 6 which talks about how schools will look in the future to meet the needs of our students.

· The Board is interested in a strategic planning/board development process presented by CESA 6.  The board asked that more information be provided at the meeting on August 2.
· The Administrative Transition Committee chaired by Mr. Paul Dercks has been meeting on a regular basis to outline how the two jobs of Superintendent and Elementary Principal will be combined in June of 2011 when Dr. McMurry retires.  At this point the various jobs and where they might be placed is the subject of discussion so the children will not be hurt in the process.  More updates will follow.

· Items for next agenda were: Strategic Planning/Board Development; Board policy on harassment; .4 Guidance Position; Public Relations Committee Report.’

· If you have any questions, please feel free to call Joe Heinzelman at school at 583-3146, at home at 583-3313 or on his cell phone at 960-8896.  

· Have a great day!
